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February 5, 2009

RE: House Bill 108 “An Act relating to real property foreclosures, to the sale of property on
execution, and to deeds of trust.”

To Whom It May Concern:
This letter is written in support of House Bill 108, relating to Deeds of Trust and Foreclosures.

I am Regional Counsel for First American Title Insurance Company. First American is the
leading title insurer in the United States, and in Alaska. I am a 20 year member of the Alaska
Bar, and a former long time resident of Alaska. In my capacity as an in-house attorney for First
American, I have had many occasions to be involved in non-judicial foreclosure related issues
and controversies, as First American has produced title insurance produces related to such
foreclosures, and acted as trustee in many cases as well.

HB 108 would clarify a large number of issues relative to non-judicial foreclosure actions. It
would fill in gaps in the current statutes relative to procedure. It would clarify issues which
Alaska Supreme Court opinions over the years have made unclear. The result of passage of the
bill would be a clearer pattern of conduct for the parties to the foreclosure, which should result in
less litigation and higher bidding for the properties involved in the process. I urge your yes vote
for the bill, and would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding it.
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